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From the Editor 

WWelcome to the March edition 

of your Felsham & Gedding Village News. 

A quick look at Richard’s blurb in last 
month’s edition of the village news 
certainly paints a sorry picture for the state 
of things. It was certainly hard to muster 
much enthusiasm for the year ahead and 
believe that things might return to normal.  

As with the coming of spring, however, 
there are the first shoots of new life, and a
bit of hope at last. The cold snap seems to 
have passed us by for now, and there 
have been encouraging improvements on
the Covid-19 front – including the 
marvellous work that the NHS is doing 
with the vaccination roll-out. I think we 
may allow ourselves some cautious 
optimism about the rest of the year! 

Meanwhile, village life goes on as best it 
can. The various committees and groups 
in the village have continued to do a 
sterling job at maintaining that community 
fabric which sets our two villages apart 
from so many others as the proverbial 
horse and carriage.

It’s a much-overused phrase in this day 
and age, but the idea of ‘keep calm and 
carry on’ certainly applies to the current 
situation.  

Let’s hope that by next month those first 
shoots will have bloomed into something 
bigger and better. 

Phil 

Next Copy Date: 20/03/2021 

Please be aware that items submitted after 
the deadline cannot be guaranteed to appear 
in the magazine. 

Copy Submissions 

Email: fgvillagenews@gmail.com or call Jo 
Tavernor on 01449 737793 

Advertising 

Email: 

fgvillagenewsadverts@gmail.com or call Jo 
Tavernor on 01449 737793 

Compliments, Complaints and 
Suggestions 

The Village News welcomes your feedback.  
Do you have any comments about what we 
do, what’s going well, anything you’d like us to 
change? 

Newsletter General Policy 

We do publish acknowledgements, articles of 
general interest, artistic works and similar. 

We do publish factual material from 
recognised organisations. 

We do publish to the Village Website at 
http://felsham.onesuffolk.net

We do not publish defamatory, rude, 
blasphemous, racial or other inappropriate 
material. 

We reserve the right to edit contributions to 
suit publication needs. 

We are reliant on contributions from many 
sources, taken in good faith, and cannot be 
held responsible for any errors or omissions. 

Copyright waiver is presumed implicit on all 
submissions unless clearly stated otherwise.
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Cover Photo
This month’s cover photo is of a Kestrel 
that was spotted on the edge of Irene 
Cockell’s Garden on Lower Green.  

The picture was taken by her Grandson, 
Tom Cockell, who’s been a keen bird 
watcher and semi-professional 
photographer for a few years.  

The Kestrel is one of the smaller birds of 
prey, and can be identified by its 
‘hovering’ in mid-air above prey before 
diving down for the kill. They are 
increasingly common in these parts, 
along with Buzzards, and their familiar 
‘Peeuuuw’ call, along with the occasional 
sparrowhawk sighting and even on rare 
occasions, the odd Kite! 
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VACANCY FOR  
PARISH COUNCILLOR 
 
 
 
The recent resignation of one of our 
councillors has resulted in a vacant seat on 
Felsham Parish Council.  
The Parish Council are now looking to co opt a 
councillor to fill the vacancy. 

 
 

 
NOBODY cares more about your community than you and your local council do!  

Its residents, roads, services, airspace, countryside and developments 
 

Are you over 18? 
 

Do you live within three miles of Felsham or work here? 
 

Are you on the Electoral Roll? 
 
 

Are you interested in helping to improve the quality of life of your 
community? 

 
Do you want to be involved in making important decisions in your 

community? 
 
 

 
 
If you can answer yes to these questions then Felsham needs you. 
 
Please contact the Clerk if you would like to be considered for the position or need 
more information. Closing date for applications is 31st March 2021  
 
 
 
 
Paula Gladwell 
felshamparishclerk@gmail.com 
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Friendly Experienced 
Teacher 

Offers  
ONLINE 

Individual MATHS 
Tuition

(Speciality - Confidence 
Building) 

Y7 – Y11 (GCSE) 
Call Colin Plummer on 

01449 736918 

Or email colinp52@gmail.com 

for details and availability 
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F&G Playing Field Committee  

AGM 09.02.2021 – Chair’s Report 
2020 is the year I think we’d all like to forget. Stuck at home and unable to enjoy the company 
and community that the playing field so often provides, it would be easy to think that the 
committee has assumed a dormant status. The reality, however, has been much different.  

Last year’s AGM was held earlier than usual, in the hope that we would be able to encourage 
more folk from both villages to join and help refresh a rapidly diminishing committee. Alas, we 
did not get the turnout we had hoped for, and have subsequently had to manage without a 
full-time secretary this year. In addition, we were without a dedicated treasurer for much of 
the year, until Jo Tavernor very kindly offered to step back into the role.  

With the committee in an already difficult situation, it had been proposed before Christmas 
2019 that we should postpone the Annual Family fun-day for 2020 due to the lack of full-time 
committee members needed to manage the organisation. The poor turnout at the AGM only 
cemented that decision – a move that we rather cynically hoped might stir up some 
realisation in the community. Events, however, were soon overtaken by the Covid-19 
situation, and much to my dismay, we lost our element of shock. Instead, we had to focus on 
a new threat.  

It was with a great deal of sadness that we had to fence off the play equipment during the first 
lockdown. In line with local government advice, it was important to prevent transmission 
between children and adults. We have taken a more cautious approach since then. Users of 
the site and equipment are reminded of the need for good hygiene and public awareness.  

Amidst the doom and gloom, however, work has continued as per normal, and there have 
been some successes this year. Our socially-distanced work parties have kept the playing 
field in good condition. And we have successfully implemented the second phase of tree 
planting at the far end of the site – my thanks go to all the committee members for their time.  

In addition, we now have a plan to replace the roof on the rather forlorn looking youth shelter, 
and we hope finally to have a dedicated storage facility constructed beyond the car park in 
the coming year.  

As you’ll see from our treasurer’s report, there have been few outgoings this year, so we end 
the year in a good place financially.  

All that remains is for me to thank the committee members for their time and effort, as ever, 
and also to remind everyone that we really do need some more people to join up as 
committee members going forward if we’re to stay afloat.  

Phil Cockell. 

Chair, Felsham and Gedding Playing Field Committee 
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Response to Petition 
I would like to thank the 190 residents of Felsham who signed the petition regarding the 
road safety concerns along Church Road in front of the Six Bells pub by the developers’ 
proposal to place edge of carriageway markings to narrow the road in order to claim a 
safer exit for the new houses in the pubs gardens. Jo Churchill MP visited Felsham to see 
for herself the concerns and sent a letter to SCC Highways and BMSDC Planning 
supporting our concerns and requested a meeting to discuss the issue. The petition was 
sent to SCC Highways and BMSDC Planning and was registered as an official petition for 
investigation. The email below is the official response from SCC Highways to Jo Churchill's 
letter and the petition. It appears that the safety concerns of Felsham residents are being 
ignored in favour of the developers’ proposals. I am still waiting for a date for a "virtual" 
meeting with Highways. If anyone has any suggestions on what else we can do to keep 
our village roads safe please contact me. 
Thank you. 
Nicholas Panayi, 07586 357163 
 
From: Andrew Reid (SCC Councillor) <Andrew.Reid@suffolk.gov.uk> 
 Dear Jo 
 Thank you for your letter regarding the road layouts at Felsham and the related planning 
application for three houses.  I am responding on behalf of myself and Mark Ash.  I will 
restrict my comments to the matters you raise relating to the Highway Authority, rather 
than issues relating to the fabric of our villages or the planning process. 
 Firstly, I would like to reassure you that I and officers take these matters very seriously, 
and do take issues in the round.  Clearly, a request for a comment from the Highway 
Authority for an article in the local paper can only provide a snapshot of our overall 
consideration, and should not be seen as our detailed examination of the issues. 
 At this time, we are naturally restricting our site visits, particularly face-to-face 
meetings.  However, while it is both acceptable and necessary in some instances to 
undertake a desktop exercise to examine planning applications, I can confirm that a senior 
officer has indeed visited the site to view the matters first hand. 
 All applications have to be assessed proportionately and, for a development of this size, it 
would be unreasonable to expect an applicant to provide a traffic survey, as the number of 
vehicles the development will generate would not be significant.  We have no reason to 
doubt the local survey indicating around 1,000 movements a day; however this does not 
change our considered view. 
 Turning to the matter of the road width, there may be some misunderstanding what this is 
for and what the implications are.  The current access is considered sub-standard due to 
the lack of visibility.  As there would be intensification of use during the peak hour, better 
visibility for the access is required.  The splays indicated on the drawing, supplied by the 
applicant, show an acceptable visibility is achievable over highway verges.  The proposed 
road markings indicate a more obvious edge of carriageway than is there currently and 
allow vehicles for the new dwellings and for customers of the public house to safely exit the 
access.  It is also considered the introduction of the road markings will act as traffic 
calming at this location, as the perceived road width is narrower, including when cars are 
not parked on the opposite side of the road.  This is also a benefit given the lack of footway 
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outside the pub and street-lighting in the area.  It should be noted that the 
actual highway width is not reduced, nor do the markings prevent vehicles pulling over to 
give way to oncoming traffic if required, and it is safe to do so.
As a statutory consultee, Suffolk County Council are consulted as the Highway Authority 
as well as in other duties, for example as Lead Flood Authority and as the Fire and Rescue 
Authority.  These are in relation to a technical response in that capacity, and it would not 
be feasible or appropriate for us to consult on our consultation response.  However, our 
responses are a matter of public record and, once submitted, are available publicly for 
anyone to view and comment, and provide their own response to the Local Planning 
Authority.  If there are issues raised by other parties that the LPA require clarification on 
before making a decision, they will contact us to address this. 
I hope this assures you of our serious and considered view of this and other development 
matters.  As mentioned above, we are reluctant to undertake face-to-face visits in the 
current situation, but would be happy to have a virtual meeting. 
Kind regards 
Andrew Reid 
Cabinet Member for Highways, Transport and Rural Affairs 
County Councillor for Wilford 
Tel: 07545 423799 

Fun Facts About March 
Birthstone: aquamarine and bloodstone  
Flower: daffodil  
Zodiac signs: Pisces and Aries  
The name March comes from the Roman god of war, Mars. For many years, March, being 
the start of spring, was also the start of the New Year. Much of Europe used March as the 
start of the year. Britain used March 25th as the beginning of the New Year until 1752.  
Historical Names:  
Roman: Martius  
Saxon: Hrethmonath  
Germanic: Lenz-mond (Springtime month)  
It is the first month of Spring which begins between March 19-21.  
In the Southern Hemisphere, March is the same as September in the Northern 
Hemisphere.  
Each year March and June end on the same day of the week.  
It is the time of year when animals start to wake up from hibernation.  
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One for the Walkers… 
Are you fed-up with doing the same old walks? 
Walking in Suffolk www.walkinginengland.co.uk/suffolk is the website for you! 

With hundreds of walks to download and print, free, it also has books of walks, contact details 
for all the walking groups in the county and much more. Whether you want to walk on your 
own or with a group all the information is there in one place. 

John said ‘There is so much walking information on the web but it is difficult to find. Walking 
in Suffolk (part of the Walking in England suite of websites (www.walkinginengland.co.uk)  – 
one for each county in England) has brought it together in one place so whether you are 
walking from home, or away on holiday, you will be able to find a walk suitable for you’. 

With walks from half a mile to twelve miles plus long, and a note of suitability for pushchairs 
and wheelchairs, everyone can find a walk to enjoy. 

So home or away, check out the websites and get walking! 

John Harris 

www.walkinginengland.co.uk 

email: john@walkinginengland.co.uk 
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Local hospital plans need you! 
Help to shape future plans of West Suffolk Hospital 

As the plans for a new hospital for West Suffolk get underway it is important that as many 
people are involved in developing the proposals as possible.  

The vision for the West Suffolk NHS Foundation Trust (WSFT) project is to ensure the way 
that health services are delivered is fit for the local population’s current and future needs 
and the team need your help to do that. The new facility is for West Suffolk people and is to 
be designed by West Suffolk people. 

The project team are establishing a Co-production Community Engagement Group 
(CCEG) which will help shape the public engagement around the hospital redevelopment.  
 
WSFT are looking for community members who have an interest in hospital services which 
will add an additional dimension to the redevelopment proposals. 
 
The work will get increasingly detailed as the project progresses over the next couple of 
years and there will be many aspects where the team will benefit from the input of 
members from the CCEG.  
 
The group will meet on a monthly basis and, due to the current climate, these meetings will 
be hosted on Microsoft Teams. It is important that there is a good representation across 
the group at each meeting and the opportunity to attend will be offered to as many people 
as possible who apply.  
 
If you would like to join the CCEG or to find out more information, please visit the website 
at https://www.wsh.nhs.uk/New-healthcare-facility/Get-involved.aspx and complete and 
expression of interest form. 
 
You can register for the dedicated newsletter to keep abreast of developments and 
opportunities by emailing futuresystemprogramme@wsh.nhs.uk. 
 
More information about the development and plans can be seen on the following webpage 
at https://www.wsh.nhs.uk/new-healthcare-facility. 
 
Alternatively, for those who do not have internet access, please write to register your 
interest in receiving the newsletter via the post at the following address; 

Future System Programme,  
2nd Floor Quince House, 
West Suffolk NHS Foundation Trust, 
Hardwick Lane, 
Bury St Edmunds 
IP33 2QZ 
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MMarch 2021 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thurs 

1 2 3 
 
 
 
 
 

 
John’s Fresh 
Call 01449 
 
Mermaid Fish 
VHCP – 6 – 
 

8 
 
John’s Fresh Fruit & Veg 
Call 01449 736578 
 
 
 

 

9 10 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
John’s Fresh 
Call 01449 
 
Mermaid Fish 
VHCP – 6 – 
 
 

15 
 
John’s Fresh Fruit & Veg 
Call 01449 736578 
 
 
 

 

16 
 
 
 

 

17 
 
 
 
 

 

 
John’s Fresh 
Call 01449 
 
Mermaid Fish 
VHCP – 6 – 
 
 

18 
 
John’s Fresh Fruit & Veg 
Call 01449 736578 
 
 
 

 

19 
 
 
 
Parish Council Meeting 
VH, 7.30pm  
Virtual Access via Zoom 

 

20 
 
 
 
 

 

 
John’s Fresh 
Call 01449 
 
Mermaid Fish 
VHCP – 6 – 
 
 

29 
 
John’s Fresh Fruit & Veg 
Call 01449 736578 
 
 
 

 

30 31 
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 VH = Village Hall 
 VHCP = Village Hall Car Park 
day Friday Saturday Sunday 

4 
Fruit & Veg 
736578 
 
& Chips 
6.30pm  
BROWN 
BIN 

5 
Fresh Fish, VHCP, 10:05am 
 
 
Library Van 
 
RECYCLING BIN 

6 7 
 
 

11 
Fruit & Veg 
736578 
 
& Chips 
6.30pm 

12 
Fresh Fish, VHCP, 10:05am 
 
Library Van, 
Gedding, 10.10am, & VHCP, 
11.40am 
 
BLACK BIN 

13 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 
 
 

18 
Fruit & Veg 
736578 
 
& Chips 
6.30pm 
BROWN 
BIN 

19 
Fresh Fish, VHCP, 10:05am 
 
 
 
 
 
RECYCLING BIN 

20 
 

21 
 
 

25 
Fruit & Veg 
736578 
 
& Chips 
6.30pm 

26 
 
Fresh Fish, VHCP, 10:05am 
 
 
 
BLACK BIN 

27 
 
 

28 
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For more details on any of our services or activities then please contact Canon Sharon Potter 
at: 

Email: revsharon2@gmail.com 
or 

Telephone:  01284-828599 or 07825 086063 

Cockfield Benefice  
Rota of services for March 2021 

 
Sunday 7th March -  
Third Sunday of Lent 
 

10am Morning Prayer via 
zoom/facebook 
 

Sunday 14th March - 
Mothering Sunday 
 

10am Family@Church via 
zoom/facebook 
 

Sunday 21st March - 
Passion Sunday 
 

10am Holy Communion at home via 
zoom/facebook 
 

Sunday 28th March - 
Palm Sunday 
 

10am Worshipping Together via 
facebook 
 

 
All online services can be access via https://www.facebook.com/cockfieldbenefice/live/ 
 
For a zoom invitation to the services see the website or email Canon Sharon. 
 
There will be no morning prayer at Cockfield on Tuesdays until further notice. 
 
Please check the benefice website at www.cockfieldbenefice.com for up-to-date details of 
services 
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The Cockfield Benefice                

Dear Friends, 

I am very much looking forward to the Spring and warmer weather - particularly after the last 
week or so of icy cold winds and snow!  I know that many of you will feel the same, and that 
you are also looking forward to the time when you can meet up with friends and families 
without fear of contracting the Coronavirus.  I must admit to feeling slight 'vaccine envy' as I 
hear of many in our local community receiving their vaccine.  But I know that I will get my 
turn, just as many others will as the vaccination programme works through the population.  It 
has been a fantastic feat by the NHS to get through so many people so quickly, and gives us 
all hope for the future. 

In the Church we are also looking forward to being able to meet again for worship and 
fellowship. Of course, we will not be able to do so in the way we did pre-Covid for quite some 
time, but we are already planning for the eventual return to an almost-normal way of life.  We 
may even be able to hold a service on Easter Day.   

The pandemic has felt in some ways akin to a very long Lent, where we have been 
able in some ways to reflect on all that we do as human beings.  So as we enter the real 
Lenten period, so very much associated with fasting and denial, let us reflect on what life 
could be like after lockdown.  Will we go back to old ways and habits - or will we try to do 
things differently?  I think this is very much an opportunity to make changes in our lives - 
perhaps to make them simpler and to prioritise what is really important to us?   

Whatever you have planned for the next few weeks, may God bless you. 

 

Yours in Christ 
 

RRevd Sharon 
 

Revd Sharon Potter, Rector of the Cockfield Benfice, 
revsharon@btinternet.com 
01284 828599 or 07825086063 
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The Dishy Dispenser…
Real tales from the life of a dispenser in a 
well-known supermarket pharmacy. Only 
the names have been changed! 

You’re all aware, I’m sure, that pharmacy workers like 
most in the medical profession must adhere to strict 
data protection rules and maintain patient 
confidentiality at all times. This means not discussing a 
person’s medical condition or history with anyone - even their close family. As with many 
things though, it’s easy to fall foul of the rules without realising or intending to do so… 

On one particular occasion, we had a locum pharmacist working with us. Locums are 
self-employed pharmacists that cover for staff shortages or holidays. He was a nice chap 
- easy to work with and very friendly with staff and customers alike. Additionally, he was
local, which was fairly unusual given that many of the locums employed at the pharmacy
would travel from places like London for work. As such, he was familiar with a few of the
customers.

Just after midday, he started talking to a gentleman he knew at the counter, who, for the 
purpose of this story, we’ll call ‘Bill’. Bill was trying to buy some sickness tablets. The 
conversation went something like this:    

“Bit of an upset stomach, Bill?” Said the Pharmacist.  

“No, they’re for the wife. She’s been sick for the last few days.” 

“Ahhhhh.” Said the pharmacist with a sly look. “Sounds like good news!” 

“Eh?” Said Bill, understandably confused.  

“Looks like congratulations are in order. She must be pregnant!” 

“You what?! No, she’s just got an upset tummy, that’s all!” 

“Yeah, right” he chuckled. “I know the symptoms when I see them.” 

“It’s impossible…” Said Bill. He leaned over the counter and pointed downward. “I had 

a vasectomy five years ago!”  

“Well why else would she have bought those pregnancy tests from here on Friday 

then?  

Unless, of course, she was…” 

At this point, he stopped and there was a moment’s pause. I’ve never seen a look of 
realisation creep across two faces as quick as I did on that day. I could swear I saw the 
blood draining away from Bill’s, in any case.  

Neither of the two men have been back since.  
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A N GILLAM
Building, 

All aspects of roofing,  
chimney work, 

Lime plastering & rendering. 
Chimney sweep 

The Mouse House, 
Bradfield St Clare, 
Bury St Edmunds, 

Suffolk 
IP30 0EL 

Tel 01284 388508 
Mob 07961 878564
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Riddle me this…  

Can you work out the answers to these riddles? (answers at bottom of page) 

 
1.  What asks no questions but requires many answers? 
 
2.  If a rooster laid a brown egg and a white egg, what kind of chicks would hatch? 
 
3. Can you name three consecutive days without using the words Monday, Tuesday, 

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday, or Sunday? 
 
4. Mr. and Mrs. Mustard have six daughters and each daughter has one brother. How 

many people are in the Mustard family? 
 
5. Two fathers and two sons went fishing one day. They were there the whole day and 

only caught 3 fish. One father said, that is enough for all of us, we will have one each. 
How can this be possible? 

 
6. A London bus driver was heading down a street in the city. He went past a stop sign 

without stopping, he turned left where there was a "no left turn" sign, and he went the 
wrong way down a one-way street. Then he went on the left side of the road past a 
police car! But he didn't break any traffic laws.  Why not? 

 
7.  Only one colour, but not one size. Stuck at the bottom, yet easily flies. Present in sun, 

but not in rain. Doing no harm and feeling no pain.   What is it? 
 
8. If eleven plus two equals one, what does nine plus five equal? 
 
9. A pet shop owner has a parrot with a sign on its cage that says "Parrot repeats 

everything it hears". Dave buys the parrot and for two weeks he speaks to it, but it 
doesn’t say a word. Dave tries to return the parrot, but the shopkeeper has not been 
lying.  How can this be? 

 
10. Can you write down eight eights so that they add up to one thousand? 

  

1.A doorbell 
2.Roosters don’t lay eggs! 
3.Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow 
4.There are nine Mustards in the family. Since each daughter shares the same brother, there are six girls, 

one boy and Mr. and Mrs. Mustard. 
5.There was the father, his son, and his son's son. This equals 2 fathers and 2 sons for a total of 3. 
6.The Bus driver was walking!
7.A shadow 
8.11 o'clock plus 2 hours = 1 o'clock ---- 9 o'clock plus 5 hours = 2 o'clock 
9.The Parrot was deaf!  
10.888 + 88 + 8 + 8 + 8 = 1000. 
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Felsham based property and garden 
maintenance/ handyman 

Fully insured and hold a waste removal 
licence. 

Felsham and Gedding based works will 
receive a 15% discount on my day rate. 

Please get in touch for a free no 
obligation quote. 

07392 408552 
Robinjackphillips@gmail.com 
Facebook: @rjpmaintenance

 The Felsham Charity 

DO YOU LIVE IN FELSHAM?

HAVE YOU BEEN FURLOUGHED?

ARE YOU HAVING TO MAKE DIFFICULT FAMILY CHOICES?

IF YOU ARE STRUGGLING FINANCIALLY AND NEED HELP 
PLEASE GIVE US A CALL

WE ARE HERE TO HELP

PLEASE CALL DAVID ON 737778 OR TRISH ON 736330
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Kids Page 
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Installations, Service & Repairs 
 

A leaking tap to a brand new 
system  we can help you 

Call us now on

01284 765453 
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Recipe Corner 
From ‘Royal Spread – The Cook book’ by the Friends of the Theatre Royal 
in Bury St Edmunds.  
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THE 59 CLUB
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To / From Bury St Edmunds Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun

379 O
UT

W
AR

D Felsham Six Bells 10:38

Gedding Bus Stop 10:41

Bury Bus Station 11:07

RE
TU

RN

Bury Bus Station, Stand 5 12:55

Gedding Bus Stop 13:19

Felsham Six Bells 13:22

 Bus Times 

Digestive Issues: Did you 
know that in a lot of cases... 
There’s a pattern emerging 
here... Good Nutrition is key 
in supporting your health!
If you would like to have a free initial consultation 
by phone or face-to-face, you can do so at Woolpit 
Compelementary by calling or emailing.

Emma Harvey Lawrence (Nutritionist)
BSc (Hons), ANutr, MNS
emma@nutrition-creative.co.uk
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ALLOTMENTS BRIAN FRANCIS 01449 736219
ST PETER’S CHURCH, FELSHAM REVEREND SHARON POTTER

revsharon2@gmail.com 01284 828599
ST MARY’S CHURCH, GEDDING

CHURCH WARDENS
DAVID WILLIAMS (FELSHAM) 01449 737778
JAMES MORGAN (GEDDING) 01449 737445

DOCTORS SURGERY WOOLPIT HEALTH CENTRE, 
HEATH ROAD, WOOLPIT 01359 240298

PHARMACY WOOLPIT HEALTH CENTRE, 
HEATH ROAD, WOOLPIT 01359 242394

01449 736042
F&G FUEL GROUP pawilson4@btinternet.com 01449 736330
FACEBOOK FELSHAM & GEDDING COMMUNITY
FAGENDS c/o DAVID WILLIAMS 01449 737778
FELSHAM CHARITY DAVID WILLIAMS 01449 737778
GEDDING PARISH MEETING RICHARD VASS - rvass@burland.com 01449 736731

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT JO CHURCHILL
10 HATTER STREET, BURY ST EDMUNDS IP33 1LZ 01284 752311

MID SUFFOLK & 
COUNTY COUNCILLLOR

PENNY OTTON
01449 736482

MID SUFFOLK DISTRICT COUNCIL NEEDHAM MARKET 0845 606 6170

FELSHAM PARISH COUNCIL
SIMON GARROD, CHAIR 01449 737728
PAULA GLADWELL, CLERK. GREEN FARM BARN, COCKFIELD
felshamparishclerk@gmail.com 01284 828112

PLAYING FIELD PHILIP COCKELL, CHAIR 01449 72
SHELTERED HOUSING MID SUFFOLK DISTRICT COUNCIL 01473 826639

POLICE SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM ONE 101
999 (emergency)

TABLE TENNIS ADRIAN KING 01449 737495
TREE WARDEN MARK TAVERNOR, mtavernor@btinternet.com 01449 737793
VILLAGE E.VINE faddb1011@btinternet.com

VILLAGE HALL
ANDREW CONQUEST, CHAIR 01449 737619
KEN SPARKES, CARETAKER 01449 736373
DAVID WILLIAMS, BOOKINGS 01449 737778

VILLAGE WEBSITES

WHIST DRIVE PAT CLARKE 01449 736202
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE ALISON SHAW 01284 827034
YOGA PAT CLARKE 01449 736202
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